
Mayor’s Report

6-12-24

 Real Estate 5-year full revaluation bid opening 5/30. 2 bids, need bid waiver and gap

funding (coming to Finance) Low bid was $257,000. Staff projected $180,000

 FEMA Evaluated nuclear safety drill 6/4. 4 FEMA Evaluators present. Ledyard graded

EXCELLENT on drill by FEMA evaluators. Thank you EMD Jim Mann, Fire Chief Jon Mann,

GFFC member Ted Day for outstanding work.

 Received interim payment for school projects. $7.8M with approx. $2.2M due as final.

 Drew race lanes for the 157th Yale-Harvard Regatta in New London 6/6, the nations

oldest collegiate sporting event.

 Attended Chamber Legislative Breakfast 6/11 7:30AM.

 We changed our bonding plan to delay until next Spring, saving the towns thousands of

dollars in bond issuance. We will use our own funds to float the needs until Spring.

 EPPI (Emergency Planning and Preparedness Drill) Drill today. Simulation was a state-

wide cyber-attack on elections with physical attacks on polling places. Drill was very long

but included some excellent issues to be prepared for.


